
This is a message from the California Department of Education (CDE), Early Learning and Care 
Division (ELCD). 
*************************** 

Dear Child Care and Development Programs and Partners: 
 
As the Desired Results Developmental Profile (DRDP) Online Support Team continues to 
improve the DRDP Online system, we appreciate the patience, persistence, and commitment to 
quality demonstrated by users of DRDP Online. With the input and assistance of users, system 
bugs have been identified and, in most cases, addressed. Users have suggested several 
enhancements for future system improvements. 
  
Currently, many records have been processed and reports are available in DRDPtech, which is 
being maintained until we can fully transition to DRDP Online. We understand that not all 
records have been processed and are not yet available. We recommend agencies check in 
DRDPtech often for their reports. Reports will continue to be processed in the upcoming months 
with all data currently in DRDPtech processed by late spring. By the time reports are needed for 
the CDE, ELCD June 1st reporting date, reports will be available in DRDP Online. Visit the 
WestEd DRDP Online Raw Data Requests web page at 
https://app.smartsheet.com/b/form/738bba258cd4440ba35b2a76318ea6d5 to request raw data 
and/or scaled score downloads, available once all data has been processed for your reports.  
  
There are some ratings where the initial entry has changed due to system errors related to how 
ratings were saved and shared with our partners at University of California Berkeley Evaluation 
and Assessment Research (BEAR) Center. To the maximum extent possible, we have made 
the corrections without inconveniencing users. However, in some cases, to ensure that data is 
accurate and complete, we recommend users review the information in the system and correct 
as needed. 
  
The DRDP Online Support Team has prepared a “How To” guide, available at 
https://www.desiredresults.us/sites/default/files/docs/forms/drdptech/How to ReviewEnterSave 
DRDP Ratings.pdf, that captures the process for reviewing, entering, and saving your results. 
Please reach out if you have further need for assistance.  
   
Please note, the system errors encountered in the fall data collection process have been 
addressed for the winter and spring collection periods. We truly appreciate your commitment to 
quality and patience as we work to develop DRDP Online. We are also continuing to work with 
BEAR to provide reports and will keep you updated. 
  
In addition, please note for children with disabilities who have Individual Family Service Plans 
(IFSPs) or Individualized Education Programs (IEPs), DRDP ratings must be submitted into the 
Desired Results Access projects system to comply with federal reporting requirements. Data 
submissions into DRDP Online do not meet the federal reporting requirement for children with 
IFSPs or IEPs. If you need further assistance and guidance on entering data into the Desired 
Results Access System for children with disabilities, please call 800-673-9220 or enter data 
online at https://www.draccessreports.org/. 
  
You have received this message because you are subscribed to an e-mail list from the 
California Department of Education's Early Learning and Care Division. To unsubscribe from 
this list, go to http://www.cde.ca.gov/sp/cd/ci/emailindex.asp. 
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